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MINUTES 

School Board Workshop 
January 27, 2015 

 
This workshop, held at the St. Johns County School Board Administrative Center, 40 Orange 
Street, St. Augustine, Florida, was called to order at 8:50 a.m. by Chairman Bev Slough.  Dr. 
Joyner called roll; school board members, Mrs. Beverly Slough, Mr. Patrick Canan, Mr. Bill 
Mignon, Mr. Tommy Allen and Mrs. Kelly Barrera were present. Also in attendance were School 
Board Attorney Frank D. Upchurch, III, district staff, and media representatives. 
 
Opening Comments 
Dr. Joyner stated that FCTC’s graduation is tonight (January 27) at 7:00pm, and the 6 Pillars of 
Character 3K/6K Run/Walk will be February 7th. Dr. Joyner also stated that due to lack of “growing 
space” at 40 Orange, they will begin looking at other options for offices, such as the Excelsior 
building in Lincolnville.  
 
William Bartram Scenic and Historic Highway Committee Presentation 
Members from the William Bartram Scenic and Historic Highway Committee presented lesson 
plan information and a video on the studies of the English scientist, William Bartram. 
 
Public Comments-None 
 
Closing Comments 
Mr. Allen and Mr. Mignon thanked the William Bartram Scenic and Historic Highway Committee 
for their presentation and commented on the importance of teaching local history to our students. 
Mrs. Slough stated that there was a conflict with the February 3rd workshop and asked that the 
workshop be cancelled. The board agreed to cancel the workshop. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:46 a.m. 
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